McLARNEY

CONSTRUCTION

April 4, 2008

Mr. Jeffrey R. Grygo

Intelligent Technologies and Services, Inc.
1031 Serpentine Lane, Suite 101

Pleasanton, CA 94566

Re: McLarney Construction, Inc. - Letter of Reference
Mr. Grygo (and Intelligent Tech Team):

Thank you for all your hard work and efforts in completing the Live Ops project.
Intelligent Tech was released late, but prevailed in the end and completed its work on
schedule. Your teams worked well with the other trades, and you personally saw fit to
make certain the project was a success.

The tremendous amount of pre-testing performed was obvious during the Fire Marshal’s
inspections. During the inspection process there were no failures with the fire alarm
testing. The numerous smoke dampers and HVAC shutdowns, including elevator recall,
could have been stumbling blocks for you, but were not. My site supervisor (Joel
Grahman) and the Fire Department commented on Intelligent Tech’s expertise and job
performance and both expressed appreciation for not wasting their time.

Thanks again for a job well done.
McLARNEY CONSTRUCTION, INC.
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William McAfee
Project Manager
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